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HAPPY HOLIDAYS!

On behave of the staff, the Executive Board, and the Trustees, let me wish you a safe and happy holiday season. As Union members we have a lot to be thankful for. We have jobs that generally provide us with better wages and benefits so our families and loved one can enjoy a better life than our non-union counterparts. We have workplaces where safety is more than a word that is only used when OSHA is around. And one of the most important things we have is a voice that allows us to grieve when we believe we have been wronged and seniority that puts time on the job above workplace pets. Yes we have much to be thankful for. Again let me wish you a joyous holiday season.

Tim Hintze

Business Manager and 

Financial Secretary-Treasurer

A YEAR IN REVIEW

As we close the books on one year and open those on another, now might be a good time to look at what was accomplished in the last year. Membership has grown, as has the General Fund. We remain the largest Production Local in the International.  

We settled contracts at Everbrite, Loudspeaker, Greenheck, Trachte, and Carnes.  The bargaining at Greenheck ended the ESOP while the bargaining at Trachte put an ESOP in place. At Sub Zero the Health Insurance was re-negotiated to lock in lower rates and stability in carriers for the next 4 years. We were also successful in handling dozens of grievances and won settlements and/or return to work orders when we went to arbitration. 

This year saw us hold our first steward appreciation dinner, something that was long overdue.  Our Stewards are the backbone of our Union and deserve our thanks. We also started a new program that will provide a retirement gift for those members with 20 years of service or more. Over 100 children will have a present for Christmas because of the new Charity that was established. We established a Local web-site www.smwialocal565.org. As for the programs already in place, 4 member’s children had the burden of college eased by winning our Local Scholarships. Because of your generosity many members in need were taken care of by our hardship and death benefits programs so on their behalf, I thank you.

On an International level we experienced a historic event, the merging of our Union with the UTU and this Local played a large role in that event by casting a yes vote in the General Executive Committee Meeting held in June.

As we look forward to next year we see many challenges awaiting this Local Union.  We need to keep growing the membership not only at the plants we have, but also by organizing the non-union. We need to stay financially healthy so we can continue to provide the membership with the representation and the programs it deserves and we must remain a voice for the rights of working men and women everywhere.  

New Program - Retiree Gift
The Executive Board recommended and the membership approved a benefit for retires of this Local. The Local will fund a retiree gift certificate based on years of service in the Local. A member retiring with 10 to 20 years of service in the Local will receive $50.00, a member retiring with 21 to 30 years will receive $100.00, a member retiring with 31 to 40 years of service will receive $150.00, and members retiring with over 40 years of service in the Local will receive $200.00. It is important that we are notified of a member’s retirement so we can distribute the gift certificate. 

2008 Scholarship

The Sheet Metal Workers’ Local 565 is proud to help provide the opportunity for some of our Brother’s and Sister's children to further their education. 

There are four (4) scholarships available this year: 

1) The President’s Scholarship valued at $1200

2) The Scott Gast Scholarship valued at $1100

3) The Paul Lund Scholarship valued at $1100

4) The SMW 565 Scholarship valued at $1000 

If you are interested in obtaining a scholarship application or if you have any questions regarding the scholarship, please feel free to ask one of your committee members or call the union office at 608-257-5757 or toll free at 1-888-820-5757. The scholarship application can also be found online at www.smwialocal565.org.

CHRISTMAS RAFFLE WINNERS

At each Monthly Union Meeting, those members who attend receive a raffle ticket and can purchase up to five more for $2.00 to enter into the Holiday Raffle. At the December 11th and 13th meetings a raffle was held and winners and their prizes are listed below:

Wausau

· 32” LCD TV – Marv Podgorski

· Digital Camera – Randy Kurth

· Docker Luggage – Jeff Belohlavek 

· VCR/DVD Player – Doug Liss

· Garage and Deck Heater – Brian Ciszewski

· Tool Set – John Leffel

· Three (3) $50 Gift Cards – John Nowak, Dale Vocha, Bob Felts

· Drill – Lyle Kurtzweil

· Jewelry Box – Steve Brown

· Heated Throw – Kirby Klinger

· Eight (8) $30 Gift Cards – Randy Kurth, Amy Stroik, Bill Knoeck, Randy Boles, Phil Darr, Ron Ebling (2), Jeff Belohlavek

· $74 cash – Dave Schaetzl

Madison

· 32” LCD TV – Rick Bloom

· Digital Camera – Jac Edl

· Camcorder – Morris Lornitzo

· VCR/DVD Player – Jerry Groom

· Garage and Deck Heater – Steve Brenum

· Tool Set – Wade Shipman

· $50 Gift Card – Ray Imhoff

· Drill – Cal Barden

· Roadside kit – Dale Laube

· Wallet – Jerry Groom

· 3 in 1 Power Failure Light – David Steinhauer

· Six (6) $30 Gift Cards – Morris Lornitzo, Roger Engelhart, Jerry Groom, Morris Lornitzo, Ray Imhoff, Ken Crawley

· $54 cash – Paul Miller
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MEMBER COMMENTS WELCOMED

Articles and letters are welcomed on matters of

   member interest.  Not all letters can be printed and

because of space restraints, articles may be edited.

Please send your comments to:

Sheet Metal Workers Local 565

1602 So. Park St

Madison, WI 53715

 The Local Voice is published by Sheet Metal Workers 

Local 565 for the benefits of its members.  Local 565 is a 

labor organization and this publication may, at times, speak

out strongly for or against issues important to working people.
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